
Minutes of the Extra-Ordinary Meeting of Brimpsfield Parish Council on Zoom on Thursday the 25th February 2021 at 
7.30pm  

The Chair of Council opened the meeting followed by 

1. Council recorded attendance as Councillors Tom Overbury, Jane Parsons, Claire Jardine, Archie Larthe, 
Heather Eaton and Roger Lock. District Councillor Julia Judd and three members of the public attended. 

2. Council received apologies for absence from Councillor McWilliam.   
3. Council received no Declarations of Interest on items on the Agenda 
4. The Council carried over the signing of the minutes of a Parish Council Meeting held on the 26th January 2021 

to the next meeting 
5. There were no matters arising from previous minutes. 
6. Council considered the following planning application and received comments from members of the public 

as part of a public session: 
20/04572/FUL-Erection of detached double garage with ancillary accommodation over at the Mill House, 
The Knapp, Brimpsfield., Gloucester, GL4 8LD. 
After considerable discussion the Parish Council unanimously agreed to OBJECT to the said planning 
application on the following 4 main points: 
Loss of the Ashtree and effect on neighbouring trees  
Issues of Drainage and the location of the septic tank  
Privacy issues affecting neighbouring properties  
General overdevelopment of the area in AONB and in conservation area   

7. Items for information only 
               Councillor Lock expressed concern over the Tree Warden’s stance over the felling of established in village 

gardens. 

  

 
Meeting closed at 8.10 



 


